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Bishops have expressed their support for the work of Caritas - social action during a meeting at last week's Bishops' Conference in Leeds. 

Rt Rev Terence Brain, Bishop of Salford, and Rt Rev Christopher Budd, Bishop of Plymouth, who are both Bishop trustees of the charity, addressed the Conference along with Caritas director Sarah Lindsell.  They will now take the views expressed by the Conference to the next trustees' meeting at which the best way forward will be decided. 

Bishop Budd said: "Reports of Caritas' demise have been greatly exaggerated.  We are looking for further funding for the future and this will be addressed at the next trustees' meeting."

Bishop Brain said: "It is up to the trustees to determine the way forward and we welcome the views expressed by the bishops last week.  It is normal and prudent for trustees to plan for the future and take decisions on how to move those plans forward."

Ms Lindsell will be leaving her role as director to take up a new post, starting in June, as a UK director for the Duke of Edinburgh Award. 

"Reaching this decision was difficult and has taken much thought and reflection.   I am deeply committed to the vision and values of Caritas and have no doubt that with its talented staff, supportive trustees and the backing of its membership it will continue to flourish and develop its role advocating for a more just society within England and Wales," said Ms Lindsell. 

 

"The trustees will be meeting soon to discuss arrangements for the future and we wish Sarah every happiness and success in her new role, particularly in view of the commitment she has shown to Caritas and her successful period as director.  Sarah will remain in contact with the charity as a supporter,” said Terry Connor, chairman of trustees for Caritas - social action. 

 

For further information, please contact:
Alexander DesForges on 020 7901 4807 

 
